

Florida Dart Association

Year End Meeting

December/2010

Next meeting: 02/27/2011, 9:30 AM, Melbourne

I. Call to order-1:03 PM

II. *Attendance:* Officers: Dane Teixeira, Pres., Gary Springstroh, V.P., Don Leonard, JR, Treasurer, Tammy Osborn, Secr., Ralph McIlroy, Membership Dir., Dorothy Filley, State Team Director, Yvette Bergman, Youth Director, Mark Venable & Eda Gronli, Tournament Director,

Absent: Joe Cebrynski, Caribbean Cup Dir

FDA Reps: Paul Blakeley, TDLS, JD Givens, SCDA, Denise Pounds, CDA, Andy Muir, CCDA & SWFDA, Walter Spach, HCDA, Steve Sowards, HICDA, Shawn Nickell, HDA, Louis Rowen, SPBDL, Jay Wells, NCDU, Tony Graf, BADA, Mark Venable, CFDA, Dane Teixeira, BCDA, Don Leonard, JR. SLCDA, Absent: BAD, MDDA, NFDA, OCDA, OPDL, PBCDA, South Tampa Bay, TADA, VCDA

III. Treasurer's Report-Don Leonard

A. See handouts-the finances were reviewed and approved (1:16pm)

B. Budget for 2011- handout was given out and discussion took place on income and expenses for the year, we took a vote to increase the membership dues since they had not changed in 10 years. The increase was accepted and a new membership sheet with current dues will be uploaded to the web site.

C. Need to update the signatures to current officers. The election of officers has take place and the positions are now held by: Dane Teixeira, President, Gary Springstroh, Vice President, Don Leonard, JR, Treasurer, Tammy Osborn, Secretary., Ralph McIlroy, Membership Director., Dorothy Filley, State Team Director, Yvette Bergman, Youth Director, Mark Venable & Eda Gronli, Tournament Director, Joe Cebrynski, Caribbean Cup Director

IV. Minutes- Tammy Osborn: The September 5th meeting minutes were read and approved with corrections.

V. Membership-Ralph McIlroy: All associations are due in January. The new membership fees:

1-50 Members \$150.00
51-100 Members \$265.00
101-150 Members \$366.00
151-250 Members \$462.00
251-400 Members \$558.00
401-500 Members \$654.00
500+ Members \$750.00

Remember to add ADO dues \$30.00 for association with 1-100 members/ \$100.00 for associations 101-up

VI. Tournaments Scheduling- Mark Venable:

A. There was a discussion about the Supershoot and the 1st Chance Tournament We are ready for the event all results for tournaments have been sent in.

B. Mark went over the 2011 calendar to schedule up coming tournaments, Associations turned in the required form and flyers if they had them ready. Gary Springstroh let everyone know the hotel for his February Tournament needed to be booked in advance for there is a shuttle launch that weekend. Motion to close the Calendar accepted at 3:32PM.

VII. ADO Update- Eda Gronli: All ADO regional events will be scheduled and Flyers will be out at 1st chance tournament, Eda stated she needs the associations to let her know in advance if they have members attending an event.

VIII. By-Laws/Rules- Changes were made to the by-laws and new copy uploaded to our web-site and attached. There was a discussion on pins given for Ton 80, Round of 9, and 6 bulls, there is no change at this time and the discussion was tabled. There was also discussion on membership Cards, FDA will look into cost and creating the cards for members.

IX. State Team- Dorothy Filley:

A. Reviewed the finances for State team.

B. Discussion about new venue, dates information will be released as soon as a contract is signed.

C. Dress code has been updated. In the past few years we have seen players become too casual about what they wear during play. The dress code is very specific that team shirts must be worn at all times. No excuse will be accepted. There have been a number of shirts that are altered, sleeves cut off, side seams opened or pinned, etc. will not be considered a team shirt and that player will be unable to play.

D. Ear buds being worn at the state team event is going to be looked into to further, checking to see what ADO has in the rules for this and will address at a future meeting.

X. Caribbean Cup Director-Joe was not present at the meeting although he was expected. Discussion of the CC event was given by Gary the CC captain of the team, he provided everyone with the team results.

XI. Youth-Yvette Bergman

A. Yvette gave information on the super shoot for the youth; it was decided to start them in the afternoon so they will have plenty of boards to play on.

B. Youth funds were addressed. We still need the tournaments and bars to help raise funds even with some money coming from the FDA.

XII. Old Business

A. Association Dues-adjustment: Item was discussed and approved increase as seen above.

B. Hall of Fame: This was overlooked for 2010. A calendar of due dates will be set up so these items are taken care of in the future. Bio's for candidates will be due by the 3rd meeting, we will vote at the year end meeting and award given at Super shoot.

C. Eda mentioned an award for our Web Master, everyone agreed and there will be something done for him at State team this year.

Meeting closed at 5:45pm.